
 

 

NAANDWECHIGE-GAMIG 

Working Together With a More Collaborative Approach -  

Interagency Relations Rejuvenated in Wiikwemkoong 

With a new year upon us, Wiikwem-

koong can look forward to enhanced 

ópan-communityô collaboration on com-

munity events and initiatives. 

In this new year, most, if not all, 

agencies/organizations will be increas-

ing and enhancing efforts toward whatôs 

known as óinteragency relationsô. 

The term has been used often through-

out the community over the years, espe-

cially at the various community plan-

ning tables. 

So, what does this mean?  Firstly, letôs 

take a look at what the term 

óinteragencyô means, as defined on 

www.oxforddictionaries.com: 

1. Occurring between different agen-

cies; AND; 2. Constituted from more 

than one agency. 

And how does this ótermô or process 

relate to Wiikwemkoong?  In essence, 

óinteragencyô relations has been prac-

ticed amongst agencies/organizations in 

the community to some extent. 

But, as many have said, there still 

seems to be a ósiloô type process of 

working and planning within and 

among the agencies/organizations. 

Those who work in agencies/

organizations and even the citizenship 

of the community have said time and 

time again that they were not aware of 

this event or that event. 

That has resulted, without any blame on 

anyone or any one agency/organization, 

in less effective and less efficient out-

comes of goals. 

In October 2017, over 25 representa-

tives from various agencies/

organizations within Wiikwemkoong, 

gathered for an interagency meeting at 

the Wikwemikong arena. 

The goal was to re-visit the interagency 

relations process and move forward 

with a more focused approach. 

Spearheading the interagency relations 

process is Naandwechige-Gamig Wik-

wemikong Health Centre.  Taking on 

the role is Communications & Media 

Servicesô Kerry Assiniwe and 

Nadmadwin Mental Health Clinicôs 

Roxanne Recollet. 

To date, the process has identified key 

priorities that will help ensure 

óinteragency/communityô planning is 

more successful in achieving goals. 

Among the top priorities is enhancing 

the processes of communication. 

And with that, the interagency group 

has officially formed a óWiikwemkoong 

Interagency Communications Commit-

teeô (WICC); tasked to identify oppor-

tunities and challenges in communica-

tions within the community. 

A major priority for the committee right 

now is the compilation of major events 

within Wiikwemkoong to create a ópan 

communityô guide/calendar of events, 

which may be a quarterly publication. 

The next official interagency meeting is 

January 15, 2018.   
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Wiikwemkoong Interagency meeting of October 2017 sets groundwork for revitaliza-
tion of an enhanced óinteragency processô within Wiikwemkoong. 
Naandwechige-Gamigôs Kerry Assiniwe (Communications & Media Services) and 
Roxanne Recollet (Nadmadwin Mental Health-WHC) are spearheading process. 

(Photo taken on October 17; next interagency meeting is January 15, 2018) 



 

 

Quitting Smoking May be 

Hard but it is Certainly Possi-

ble with Quality Support  

Sometimes taking that first step to óbutt 

outô can be the hardest thing to do.  

But...butting out and staying out is the 

best thing you CAN do. 

If you are someone who has decided to 

start off 2018 by doing what you have 

to do to quit smoking, then having the 

most realistic and quality support is key 

to success. Jumping into something as 

significant and life-changing as quitting 

smoking, especially if youôve been a 

smoker for a long time, can fail if not 

done properly. 

That according to Wikwemikong 

Health Centreôs Smoking Cessation 

Program Nurse, Lianne Hovingh. 

ñThe statistics show that when it comes 

to óunassistedô quit smoking attempts, 

about 3-5 percent result in success.  

And with the óassistedô quit smoking 

attempts, which include counselling and 

medications, there is a 20 percent suc-

cess rate.ò 

The smoking cessation program offered 

at the WHC, through Hovingh, is the 

provincial initiative: STOP Program: 

Smoking Treatment for Ontario Pa-

tients.  The program is available to eli-

gible Ontario smokers who wish to quit 

smoking.  

An óeligibleô person is one who is 

órosteredô with a family doctor/

physician. 

 

Since its inception in 2005, the STOP 

Program has provided free smoking 

cessation support to over 100,000 On-

tarians who wanted to quit smoking.  

The WHC will be hosting four quit 

smoking group events in January: 8th, 

15th, 22nd & 29th from 4:30pm-

5:30pm in the Multi-Purpose Room. 

For those who attend, names will be 

drawn for a prize. Everyone is wel-

come. For more information, contact 

Lianne Hovingh, 705-859-3164 xt 382. 

National Day of Remembrance 

and Action on Violence 

Against Women 

Despite the cold temperatures and 

blowing snow on December 6th, this 

group of Wiikwemkoong citizens 

showed their support in raising aware-

ness on stopping violence against wom-

en by participating in a community 

walk.  The walk was part of a day long 

event within the community for 

óNational Day of Remembrance and 

Action on Violence Against Womenô - 

a day recognized nationally in remem-

brance of the 14 women who were 

killed 28 years ago by a gunman at 

Montrealôs Ecole Polytechnique. The 

main focus in Wiikwemkoong however,  

was to remember our First Nations 

women who were/are victims of vio-

lence; including those who have been 

murdered or are missing - recognizing 

the national óMurdered and Missing 

Indigenous Womenô (MMIW). 

Wiikwemkoongôs day of remembrance 

began with a pipe ceremony at the Wik-

wemikong Health Centre, followed by 

the community vigil walk up to 

Mnawaadjmowin Centre (the Rectory) 

where participants spent the day learn-

ing from speakers who shared aware-

ness on domestic/family violence and 

the impacts on individuals, families and 

communities.  

The day of remembrance was a collabo-

rative initiative in planning and coordi-

nation by Wikwemikong Health Centre, 

Wikwemikong Prevention Services, 

Manitoulin Family Resources, Wik-

wemikong Library and the  

Wikwemikong Heritage Organization. 

Wiikwemkoong citizens came together on December 6th, 2017 to show their sup-
port in raising awareness on stopping violence against women.  This was part of a 
óNational Day of Remembrance and Action on Violence Against Womenô estab-
lished after 14 women were killed at Ecole Polytechnique, Montreal, Dec 6, 1989. 
We also remember our own First Nation women who were and are victims of vio-
lence. 



 

 

 

Anishinabek Nation Guest  

Presenter Educates Front Line 

Workers in Wiikwemkoong on 

HIV/AIDS as part of World 

Aids Day, December 1 

The Wikwemikong Health Centre host-

ed a lunch and learn initiative on De-

cember 1st in recognition of World 

Aids Day (December 1). 

The event featured guest presenter 

Laura Liberty, HIV Coordinator for the 

Anishinabek Nation.  

Libertyôs presentation ñSexual Health: 

Capacity Training for Front Line Work-

ersò, was geared mostly toward front-

line workers who work with clients/

patients in testing, diagnosing, preven-

tion and awareness initiatives. 

Among key information shared, Liberty 

spoke about injection drug use as an 

important risk factor for HIV transmis-

sion within the Indigenous community; 

accounting for 45% of new infections in 

2014.  

She says there is a common misconcep-

tion that HIV is primarily a gay disease 

but stresses that is not the case. 

She adds that an estimated 40% of new 

infections were attributed to heterosex-

ual contact and only an estimated 10% 

were attributed to sex between men.  

An estimated 4% were attributed to sex 

between men or injection drug use (in 

men who reported engaging in both 

behaviours).  

ñWe can tell from these numbers that 

the epidemic among Indigenous people 

in Canada is very different than among 

non-Indigenous people,ò says Liberty. 

She further adds that an estimated 6,850 

Indigenous people were living with 

HIV at the end of 2014, accounting for 

9% of HIV infections in Canada.  

If anyone would like more information 

on this or any other HIV/AIDS related 

content, you can contact Laura directly 

at 1-705-497-9127 xt 2319; 

laura_liberty@anishinabek.ca or the 

WHC at 705-859-3164 Primary Care 

program during regular business hours; 

Monday-Friday; 8am-4pm. 

Spreading Some Christmas Cheer at the Wikwemikong Nursing Home!  

Great Visit and Smiles Shared Between Everyone! 

It was a memorable day had 

by all! 

Waasa Naabin Youth Cen-

tre staff were ñSantaôs little 

helpersò on December 

14th, at the Wikwemikong 

Nursing Home. 

Staff delivered presents and 

home made Christmas 

cards, loot bags and cook-

ies; all made by them and 

other community youth 

This is an annual event co-

ordinated by Waasa Naabin 

Youth Centre. 

ñIt was a day to  

celebrate this time 

of year; bringing a 

whole lot of smiles, 

gifts and cheer!ò 


